His Excellency Paul Biya

President of the Republic of Cameroon

Unity Palace, Etoudi

P.O. Box 100

Yaoundé

Republic of Cameroon

Your Excellency,

I am writing to request your urgent attention to the plight of people arbitrarily detained in Cameroon. More than a hundred people – including protesters from Cameroon’s Anglophone regions and protesters linked to the main opposition party – have been languishing in prison for long periods, where accusations of torture and other ill-treatment abound. Most of those detained in relation to protests in recent years have been tried before military courts and sentenced using the country’s repressive ‘anti-terror’ law (2014).

The detainees include Dorgelesse Nguessan and Intifalia Oben, who were arrested after participating in peaceful protest linked to the opposition party MRC, Penn Terence Khan, an activist and high school vice-principal, and Tsi Conrad, a human rights defender and journalist. They have been detained simply for exercising their right to freedom of expression and assembly, and they did not receive a fair trial with procedural safeguards, in violation of the African Charter on Human and Peoples’ Rights and the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, to which Cameroon is a state party.

I respectfully call on you to ensure that these and all other arbitrarily detained people are released immediately and unconditionally. I also ask you to ensure that the rights to freedom of expression and peaceful assembly, as well as fair trial rights, are respected in Cameroon, in line with international human rights standards.

Sincerely, 

